Minutes of the Pedals Meeting Held 21st June 2010 at The Globe.

Present: Hugh McClintock, Peter Osborne, David Miller, Susan Young, David Clark,  Terry Scott, Elizabeth Kirk, Peter Briggs,  John Bannister, Andrew Martin,  Arthur Williams,  David Earnshaw, Julian Bentley, Roy Wilson, Martin Quarton, Henry Twigger, Brian Goss and Helen Hemstock (of The Big Wheel).

Apologies for absence: Mara Ozolins

The Big Wheel Presentation. 
Helen Hemstock gave an update on recent actitivites of the Big Wheel (part of the Greater Nottingham Transport Partnership). The GNP will cease to exist at the end of the year. Nottingham City Council will takeover employment of Big Wheel staff, and the role of the Big Wheel is expected to remain unchanged. 
The Big Wheel is just about to launch a “Bike and Ride”. The idea of this is to integrate cycling and bus travel by providing seven secure cycle storage sites at bus stops on the west side of Nottingham. The scheme will be promoted by a leaflet campaign. If the scheme is successful further funding may be available. 
The Big Wheel is providing a cycle maintenance workshop during Bike Week and organising the Wheelie Big Breakfast and the Cycle Forum which follows on after the breakfast. Local Authorities are keen on feedback from the Cycle Forum. 
There is a bike loan scheme starting at the two local Universities in time for the Autumn term, (as part of the Sustrans Ucycle Project) and the Big Wheel is helping to promote the Workplace Challenge. 
After the summer the Big Wheel’s activities are uncertain due to funding cuts. This may have implications for the Rural Rides programme and the Great Notts Bike Ride. The Big Wheel will do more on public transport and cycle mapping from Autumn onwards. 
It was suggested that the Big Track needs more signage – maybe a complete map at certain important points.

Finance. Nothing to report other than Hugh circulating details of a free place being offered to Pedals by the Sheila McKechnie Foundation for one of their forthcoming training programmes for voluntary organisations on improving campaigning effectiveness and raising group profiles. Arthur Williams expressed some interest.
Stalls.  There is a requirement to manage leaflets and brochures more effectively, bearing in mind the limited space that exists for storage and display. A list of leaflets on the stall needs to be compiled. 
There will be a Pedals stall at the Wheelie Big Breakfast. 
Pedals representation at Transition Arnold did not happen as cycles were banned by Gedling District Council. 
Pedals first appearance for a while at the Green Festival was fairly successful. 
An offer of a free stall in Victoria Market (and some other city markets) has been received. This will be considered further in the future.

Rural Rides: Notts County Council not to run this after 2010. Ridewise is looking into taking this over, but costs must be reduced, especially printing costs.
Great Notts Bike Ride. In view of the very serious financial cutbacks we have to be prepared for Notts County Council deciding not to run this after 2010, especially if sponsorship proved even harder to obtain in future..  

Andrew Martin said he would write to Councillor John Cottee to express our warmest thanks to the County Council and all concerned in organising another very successful and enjoyable event this year.

Ridewise have tandems available for helping blind people cycle (as the stoker!) and will be training people to assist with this in conjunction with a charity for the blind.

Pedals Constitution. The proposed changes will go ahead with one minor amendment. In paragraph 2 the word “Chairman” will be changed to “Chair”. Hugh agreed to amend this and then get Larry to put it on the Pedals website.
LTP3 Consultation (City and County Councils). Hugh is coordinating responses to this on behalf of Pedals.

Attenborough Flood Alleviation Scheme. The temporary construction path could become a good cycle track – an improvement to Sustrans Route 6, Brian Goss had suggested. Hugh had already started to sound out views on the this, including from the Environment Agency and Broxtowe Borough Council, and British Waterways.
Pedals Led Rural Rides. Leaders should hand out Pedals business cards on these rides, Dave Miller suggested. Also the idea of themed rides (e.g. heritage, nature etc) could be extended.

Nottingham Disabilities Group. Hugh and Andrew are meeting with Liz Silver on 4 August at 6pm at the Mechanics Institute for a general discussion about matters of mutual interest as well as some concerns about cyclists that their members had raised.
Sneinton Market TRO. New ASLs in this area have appeared without proper feeder lanes, Arthur Williams reported.
Lighting on Riverside Path near Rivermead Flats, West Bridgford – this is not going ahead as there is no money available.

Pedals BBQ is going ahead on July 23rd at the Johnson Arms, Lenton. This will be advertised to the Pedals membership via email.

EMCF Meeting on October 2nd. Speakers have been confirmed, but a venue still has to be arranged. This decision should be finalised as soon as we have all the relevant information about possible clash with football fixtures. 

Dave Clark and Susan Young were thanked for their work on investigating possible venues. 

Advanced registration would be encouraged from early September.
John Wilson in hospital

Andrew Martin and Hugh  McClintock mentioned that veteran Pedals activist John Wilson was now in the QNC following a fall, and that they and Susan Young had been to visit him. It was not yet known when he would be able to come out but Hugh was in touch with David Lane about this.

The meeting finished at 10.10pm

